


Minutes of Alexander House Patient Participation Group
5th February 2020














      ACTION
Present

Martin James (Chair), Katie Baker, Jenny Murray, Helen Petley, Audrey Goodale, Pam Brooks, Pip Regan, Jean James (Secretary).
Item 1


Apologies: Dr Kristian Hampshire, Roger Groocock, Melissa Hughes, Wendy Cornelius, Yvonne Pargin. 

Item 2


Minutes of 4th December 2019 were agreed as correct. 
Item 3


Matters arising: 
Phlebotomy Chair: has now been purchased and will have a plaque acknowledging that it was donated by the PPG. (Shortfall in the purchase price will be reimbursed by the PPG following the next fundraising event).
Newsletter: awaiting items to be included - Katie to liaise with Charlotte and Jean.            KB
Item 4


Surgery Update.




Staff changes: Dr Pryde will be back from maternity leave on 20th April and will be 



working two to two and a half days per week.

Pharmacy Technician, Sally, has been appointed and will work 5 half days a week undertaking medication reviews, discharge medication, change of medication and smoking cessation. 

Clinical Pharmacist, Mitta, will be joining in May for two whole days a week. Mitta has worked in Primary Care and can prescribe as well as covering medication reviews, discharge medication, change of medication etc.

Anne Storey (COPD and Asthma Clinic) is retiring and Pip will take over, with Gemma in training.

New members in the reception team are settling in well.

Christmas hampers donated by the Practice staff raised £260 in aid of Phyllis Tuckwell.

A number of new patients (especially those who have recently transferred) have commented on the excellence of this Practice. Two patients have expressly asked that special thanks
should go to Dr Masood.
Now that patient questionnaires go out by text, members of the PPG have little interaction with patients. Katie will look at possibly re-starting feed-back questionnaires to be              KB
given out in the waiting room.
Item 5


Fund Raising Day tba, probably 16th or 23rd May.
Item 6


Area Group: This group is now very small (Minutes attached).The comment was made that very little is known about Community Ambassadors.

.

Item 7


AOB/ Next Agenda: 




E-Consult is working well - it gets more background information than a phone call and can form a bigger picture. Use of it has doubled in the last three months.





Choose and book and E-referrals are the same system.




111 advice to phone GP does not necessarily mean asking for an appointment.

Item 8


Question of the Day:
Does the Surgery assess people in danger of falling?

A. Yes - can be referred to a clinician. There are also various schemes available: 
HCC Falls Prevention, WALK, etc. More information can be obtained by 
googling Hampshire County Council Falls Prevention.




Increased frailty information could go on the notice board.                                              KB
Item 9

Dates for 2020 (6.30pm at the surgery):-




1st April




3rd June




5th August




7th October




2nd December



(Should anything urgent occur an extraordinary meeting may be called)
